

08/03/2023

Chair:	Steve K	Minutes:	John A
--------	---------	----------	--------

Attendees:	Eilidh, Amir, Bernie Burrows from City Cyclists, Oli, Nick Kocharhook, John A, Steve K, Ernie, Adrian, Johanna Gewolker, Sue Marris, Diana Lockwood, Graham
Apologies:	John H. Keith

Item	Topic / Action	Action:
0	Minutes of last meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Approved by all present. To be published	JH
1	Minutes of last meeting - actions arising <ul style="list-style-type: none">• JA's bike hangar question to full council. Ernie reports that Rowena replied said all outstanding demand for spaces will be met by 2026 (!).• Old St, see agenda.• 5 asks. Nick working on 5 asks microsite, not yet finished.• Last mile delivery. Suggestions for locations. Carried over.	There was an unassigned action that we should ask for update on the bike hangar IT system at the next Env and Regen committee meeting.
2	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Moorfields Eye hospital bike week starts from Apr 26th. LCC wants to work with NHS. Sue, John H, Steve and Eilidh have volunteered to man the stall. Adrian W offered Dr Bike. Nick K has business cards, but Eilidh might get more.	Eilidh to get badges from LCC, to ask LCC to attend. JA to provide old magazines.
3	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Bike hangars, see matters arising.	
4	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Council liaison. Nick mentioned C50, Islington work will follow TfL work, review of resurfacing, bollard on Cleveland Street, incorrect signs on C38, car wash on Stroud Green Road, Sacred Heart school street.	ask for presentation on delayed cycling and walking plan.

5	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Kingsbury Road. We've suggested better diversion around the closed bridge through council estate adjacent to bridge. However, there is a pinch point. Waiting for response. We may need to escalate to relevant exec members, possibly question to full council. Oli asks why is there a different team of transport officers working on council estates, that affects the council's ability to implement temporary emergency diversions such as Kingsbury Road? 	Oli to contact Hackney Cycling campaign about protest/action at location, to email Katie Rhoda at LCC, to text/call Will N.
6	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Five asks. See matters arising 	
7	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Joy Riders. 7 spare bikes available, space found at Crick Institute Camden. Eilidh reported on the very successful JoyRide. 	
8	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Future events, to be considered: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ adult ride about Lea Valley ○ family ride, Steve suggested Sunday lunchtime to food market in Victoria Park. 	

9	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Bike breakfast. Location: junction of Highbury Place and closed section of Highbury Crescent. Proposed date: Sunday Apr 30th, 09:30 after young parkrun. Need business cards. 	Working group by email: Eilidh, Sue, Johanna, John.
10	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● LCC new Pathways 	
11	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Achieving more diversity - ideas. 	
12	<p>AGM:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Anna Hughes booked for May 10th 20:15, has written 3 books, set up Flight free campaign. Venue at Hammerton brewery. Action: JH to confirm venue, Eilidh to set up on Eventbrite, Eilidh to talk to CI treasurer. Eilidh to invite Rowena 	Eilidh Eilidh
	<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Drayton Park, Palmer Place. Work starting in April. ● TfL have organised meeting to discuss KX junction. CI invited. NK volunteered to go. ● Nick drew meeting attention to the Essex Road consultation just opened. ● Eilidh to mention in next newsletter that they can join our group.io 	NK Eilidh
	Date/Venue of next meeting: Wednesday 12 April @ 19:30, Town Hall Committee Room 3	ALL